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At Te Kauwhata Primary School we believe the partnership between home and
school is critical to children’s progress and achievement.

Please read on to find out more about ‘student-led conferences’ and why we strive
to achieve 100% parent/caregiver attendance at these.
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Reporting to parents: Mid Year expectations

Reporting to Parents: End of Year Reports



What is a student-led conference?

A student-led conference is a meeting run by your child for you as parents and
caregivers, entirely focused on their recent achievement and learning.

During the conference your child will present work in different curriculum areas,
discussing the process of learning and the progress made to date. They will also share
with you their learning goals and next steps for learning that they have identified through
formative (ongoing) assessment processes, any diagnostic testing that may have
recently been carried out and learning conversations with their teacher.

The major focus will be on reading, writing, andmaths.

Why have student-led conferences?
Here at Te Kauwhata Primary we value and believe in the power of your child to take
ownership of their learning. Traditional parent-teacher interviews saw the teacher as the
‘owner’ of the child’s learning, doing most of the talking and leading the interview
process. Student-led conferences see your child as the ‘owner’ of their learning and the
leader of this conference process.

It enables them to:
● develop and extend their ability to talk about their learning;
● deepen their relationship with their parents around their school learning, to
celebrate what has been learned;

● shape their ability to clarify what they are learning and assess their own progress;
● reflect on their learning journey andmodify it as a result of the reflection
● set next steps in the form of goals and action plans

As parents and caregivers, it enables you to:
● actively andmeaningfully support your child in his or her learning;
● understandmore fully what your child is learning and the progress he or she is
making

● help your child set positive goals
● enjoy a rich, learning-oriented conversation with your child (and the teacher)
● be aware of how your child is taking responsibility for his or her own learning and
appreciate how the conference is part of that

● further your understanding of how learning and teaching happens ‘these days’.
(Chapter 10, Clarity in the Classroom, by Michael Absolum)

What can you expect during your child’s student-led conference?

Years 1-6 students (when applicable):
Conferences can last up to 30 minutes with three conferences taking place at the same
time in your child’s classroom. Your child will have a basic agenda that he or she will
follow, taking the lead role throughout the conference. You will be involved in a variety of
activities during this time – including looking at samples of learning, talking about next



step learning goals and how all parties (child, parent/caregiver, and the teacher) can
work towards achieving these and looking at other learning around the room.
At some point during the conference, your child’s teacher will spend time with you. This is
an opportunity for the teacher to expand on the information your child has shared and
for you to clarify something if necessary.

How can you support your child?
Before the conference:

● ensure all parties who wish to be involved in the conference are informed and
present.

● acknowledge your child’s invitation to attend their conference, then book a time
for it. You will be advised on how to do this through the school newsletters. Diary
this date and time.

● read through the prompts in this booklet and also the important information page
so you are ready on the day.

During the conference:
● arrive with your child, bringing this booklet with you. His or her teacher will be in the
classroom to greet you.

● listen to your child – they are going to lead you through their conference and do
most of the talking
This will include:

● sharing current learning
● discussing learning goals and progress towards achieving them
● talking about how you can help him or her at home to achieve their goals.

You should:
● prompt to support your child if necessary (there should be prompts
displayed around the classroom)

● enjoy having this opportunity to be part of your child’s learning and seeing
their learning environment

● celebrate all achievement with your child andmake a comment to show this
on their conference profile sheet

Following the conference:
● Continue to celebrate all achievement and successes
● Support your child’s learning by following up on how you can help your child at
home

● Ask your child about their current learning goals and how they are progressing
towards achieving them.

‘Self-reporting is the most powerful indicator of student success in learning. Effective
reporting systems will be ones where ‘student voice’ is an integral part of the

reporting process.’ (Hattie, 2009)

‘Thank you for sharing in your child’s education.’
Te Kauwhata Primary School staff
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